
HEBER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

MEETING DATE: May 16, 2024 
 
FROM:  Madeline Dessert, General Manager 
    
SUBJECT:  General Managers Report  

 

HPUD Board Information: 
Special Week will take place May 19 through May 25, 2024 

Meetings: 
GM and staff presented at the HCAC Meeting April 22, 2024 

GM and Grant Manager met with USDA to explore funding opportunities April 25, 2024 

HPUD Hosted Seeley Water District for a review of procedures on April 26, 2024 

HPUD Staff met with Metron to explore the possibility of a new meter system 

HPUD staff met with Senator Ruiz’ staff to acquire TA for the community project grant 

GM and CO met with Three Peaks and THG for a Children’s Park Progress Meeting 

GM and Grants Manager met with State Parks to discuss submittal of 2nd reimbursement for 
Children’s Park Project 

GM attended Mother’s Day Celebration at Tito Huerta Park, hosted by Wassapwu on May 11 

GM continues to pursue Special District Representation on the LAFCO Board alongside IID and 
corresponding agencies 

FEMA: 
All documentation for reimbursement of damages cause by Hurricane Hillary has been submitted 
to FEMA. We are now on Phase 3 of 5 in the reimbursement process.  

Parks/Rec: 
Three Peaks has broken ground on Children’s Park. The park is closed to the public during 
construction. Three Peaks is making great progress and we are still hopeful for an end of 
Summer opening! . New Flag and solar powered light have been installed at Tito Huerta Park. 
HPUD continues to move forward on repairing various lights at the Tito Huerta and Jiggs 
Johnson Parks. 



February Public Comment Follow up:  
HPUD staff published our agenda in Spanish and added instructions on how to request an 
interpreter for HPUD meetings. The Agenda was also posted at the Heber Post office Saturday, 
May 11th, in English and Spanish. As of May 13th, HPUD Staff has not received any public 
record requests in relation to April’s meeting. An update on Correll Park was provided at today’s 
meeting. The sign on Dogwood and Main street has been removed. 

HPUD Operations: 
Sewer cleaning project continues with Heber Avenue. 
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